

Minutes of April 15, 1987 Regular Meeting

Present: Spangler, Humenick, Silva, Yonker

President Spangler Called the meeting to order at 7:35 P.M.

President Spangler wrote to our lawyer Noble Sprunger concerning enforcement of the parking problem on Crystal Blvd. Sprunger's reply indicated he could get the Sheriff' Dept. to enforce our parking regulations. Bill Hunenick moved we authorize him to proceed. Seconded by Silva, passed 4-0.

Bob Reeder presented a report concerning spraying ditches in the district. There was a question raised concerning the fact the coverage may not have been wide enough. Recommendations were made to give the ditches wider coverage.

Bob Reeder presented a summary of worktime put in by volunteer road workers. This information is to be filed and used for application of insurance coverage.

Bob Reeder made some recommendations concerning repair of chronic bad spots and soft spots in TMAXX the roads. A motion was made by Silva to authorize Reeder to proceed with repair of these spots based on his recommendations. Seconded by Humenick. Passed 4-0.

Don Cosgrove was interviewed for the open position on the Board of Directors. He presented a resume which was accepted, read by the directors and filed.

Minutes of the Regular March 18, meeting were read and approved.

Yonker presented the treasurers report. Balance on hand in the County Treasurer's office as of April 15, 1987 was \$34,551.50. Payables totaling \$349.33 were presented for payment. Motion by Humenick to approve the report and pay the bills. Seconded by Silva. Motion approved 4-0.

Dave Blodgett was inter viewed fof the open position on the Board of Directors . He presented a resume which was accepted, read by the directors and filed.

An ammendment to the rules was proposed by President Spangler to change the time of regular meetings to 7:00 p.m. The ammendment was approved by the board members.

The first Saturday in June at 9:00 a.m. was the time set for the next Regular General Meeting.

Concerning the 37 acre parcel off Barrite. President Spangler called the County Planning Commission concerning truck activity on our road, delated to said parcel. The planning Department informed President Spangler that nothing concerning the district was going on.



There was a discussion on the feasibility of conducting a survey on culverts that do not comply with regulations and that cause road damage. A motion was by Yonker and seconded by Silva that we contace the lawyer Noble Sprunger concerning our legal status to take action to enforce regulations and enforce correction of deficiencies. The motion passed 3-1

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45

Robert Yonker,

Secretary-Trezsurer